Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

SIMPSON - Neil and Elaine (Donnelly) are pleased to announce the safe arrival of Keriann Jessica on July 11, 1993 weighing 8 lbs. 2 oz. Little sister for Eric, Ryan and Nigel. New granddaughter for Marge and John Donnelly of Innisfail, Alberta and Alvina and Herbert Simpson of Rockburn.

DIED

SIMPSON, Arthur Jack - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on Aug. 12, 1993. Jack Arthur Simpson age 82 yrs. Dear father of Joan, Shirley (Fernand Trembley), Jack Simpson Jr. (Nicole). Also Survived by 8 grandchildren and 9 great grandchildren, and the Chapman family. Funeral service was from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Saturday, Aug. 14 at 4 p.m. Interment in the Field of Honor Huntingdon Protestant Field Honor Cemetery.

SMAILL, Janet -Suddenly at her resi-dence in Huntingdon, Ouebec, on August 13, 1993, aged seventy-five years. Dear mother of Jean (Dave), Sandy (Phyllis), Shirley (Al), Everett (Margaret), Russell (Shelley), Joan (Stanley), Richard (Monique). Also survived by seventeen grandchildren three greatgrandchildren. Sister of Robert Roy and aunt to Robert, Charles, Gerald, John, Sandra, Linda, Debbie, and Sharon. Funeral was held Monday, August 16th.

DIED

McLEAN, Marjorie, (Mardy) - At Kemptville, Ont. on Aug. 14, wife of the late Ross McLean, mother of Mary (Robert), grandmother of Leigh and Edward.

CARD OF THANKS

Thanks to Drs. Geukjian and Blonde and the therapy Department for their attention and the nurses on the 2nd & 3rd floors who were so considerate and helpful and I am now back home. Also congratulations to the Barrie for its many facilities and excellent personnel. Wishing all continued success.

Helen Taylor

We wish to express our sincere thanks to Dr. Lemieux, nurses and staff of the Second Floor at the Barrie for the care given to our father and grandfather. We would also like to extend our thanks to friends, neighbours and relatives for cards, expressions of sympathy, food and donations during our recent bereavement.

Bob & Beatrice Welburn & family Stan & Elsie Welburn & family Tiny Welburn& family Pat Welburn & family

I would like to thank the doctors and nurses, all the personnel and also the volunteers of the Huntingdon Hospital Centre for the good care given to my husband Léo Paré during his long illness. I would like to emphasize the attention, the good humor and the great patience of those who surrounded him and contributed in this way to embellish his stay at the Hospital.

Georgette L. Paré, also Louise and Micheline

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank Dr. Brissette, nurses and staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care given to my husband Noé Tremblay as all persons for their marks of sympathy, cards, flowers, food. All was appreciated.

Evelyne Tremblay Floyd and Rachel Robert and Lucie

IN MEMORIAM

BAIRD, Betty - In loving memory of a dear cousin who passed away August 17, 1992

We can't bring back the old days

When we were all together,

But loving thoughts and memories

Will be with us forever.
Sadly missed and always remembere d by Normand and Shirley

BAIRD, Margaret (née Betty) who passed away Aug. 17, 1992.

Your memory is as dear today

As the hour you passed away

Sleep in Peace my dear Lovingly remembered and sadly missed your loving husband Clarence and family.

HELM, Constance - In loving memory of a dear and devoted mother and grandmother who passed away on August 14, 1982.

When we look back as we often do,

We treasure the memories we have of you.

Gone are the days we used to share,

But in our hearts, you are always there.

Always remembered and sadly missed! Love forever - Alana, Ian, Sheri, Brandi and Shawna

Former V'field resident dies in Ontario

Many old friends and acquaintances of the Valleyfield and Nitroareas especially, will be saddened to learn of the death of Mary Phené.

Mary, who was the beloved wife of Bill Phené, died on Tuesday, Aug.3, at her home in Sandy Acres, Stroud, Ont. after a short illness.

The funeral service was held in Stroud, on Friday Aug.6.

Mary and her husband Billcame to Nitro in 1950, and later, in 1966, they moved to Valleyfield, where their four children attended school.

Bill was employed as a Chemical Engineer, at Canadian Industries Ltd. and then at Exproin Nitro.

Just two short years ago, in September 1991, the coupledecided to leave their home and friends and move to Stroud, Ont. for what they hoped would be a happy retirement home.

Deepest sympathy is extended to her beloved husband, Bill at Sandy Acres; their three daughters, Nancy, (Mrs. Ross Harper), of Calgary; Carole, (Dr. John McLeod), of P.E.I. and Jeanne, Lorne Cowan, of Calgary; also to their son George and his family, of Levack, Que.

E. Melanson



SYLVIE

You are no longer with us. You have left for a better world where there is no more lear, anguish or suffering, no more wickedness (no more sore back and knees). Where love and peace reign forever and where you will elemally be. You left as fast as you lived. You surprised us all. Little by little, we are understanding without sometimes really accepting the circumstances, but life is like that. When you were among us, you made us alough and cry, now we are left with all the fond memories of you. Our fears for you are calmed, you will live happlly for elemity. Help us, in our everyday life, to understand the reason for these happenings. We would love to have kept you after the tragic accident, but that was selfish on our part, because you would have stayed only for us, and we feel you would not have accepted the conditions in which you would have had to live. We console ourselves in saying that it is probably better this way.

We say "au revoir". One

We say "au revoir". One day we will be reunited. "We will always love you". Thanks to all our relatives

Thanks to all our relatives and friends who supported us through this ordeal. All was greatly appreciated. The Chartrand Family,

The Chartrand Family, your mother, father, sisters, brother (sister-in-law and brothers-in-law) your little nieces and nephews.



MR. AND MRS STEVEN MYATT

Myre-Myatt wedding held in Huntingdon

Johanne, daughter of Diane and Gaston Myre, of Navan, Ont. and Steven, son of Beryl and Stanley Myatt, of Powerscourt,

were married on Saturday May 29, 1993, at St-Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Huntingdon.